

NORTH RINGWOOD COMMUNITY SAFETY HOUSE  
PROGRAMME

THE MINUTES

DATE: 9th February, 1983.

VENUE: 46 Melview Drive, North Ringwood

The meeting was opened at 8.15.

Present: R. Tamblin C. Bugg, J. Smith, R. Secombe, J. Touzel

Apologies: W. Waterson, D. Husband

Previous Minutes: Read: J. Touzel, Confirmed C. Bugg

Business Arising therefrom:

1. Safety House Committee of Victoria informed of our formation and affiliation form and \$40 forwarded. D. Husband to be reimbursed.
2. Treasurer had not approached Apex for funding and would attend thereto as soon as possible.
3. Liaison Officer Smith reported that he had contacted police re Education Program and that they were totally supportive and that we should investigate the availability of a video recorder. The police would make their films available and can supply both 1/2" or 3/4" cassettes as required. Next step is to contact a member of the Teaching Staff and co-ordinate a time for teachers and police to begin training programme.
4. Stickers and signs not ordered by Tamblin and Secombe as numbers unable to be ascertained. Stage 9 tends to presuppose that Safety Houses are in place which of course ours are not yet.
5. Richard Tamblin attended first meeting of Vic. Safety House Committee on 1st February, 1983 only to find that our program guidelines had been superseded and that Regional Group Committees interpose between the State body and the local community committees., but was invited to remain in order to obtain a "feel" for the movement operation. He reported that co-ordination and communication appeared wanting in that
  - (i) meetings are first Tuesday monthly
  - (ii) No longer at Town Hall but across the road above shoestore.
  - (iii) Address now P.O. Box 259, Dandenong.
  - (iv) Roz Blades, Regional Co-ordinator is required, to be contacted to explain her role and assist with our guidance and development (Phone 798.3718)

CORRESPONDENCE

IN Nil  
OUT Affiliation Application

TREASURER'S REPORT

Nil. No transaction to date but Apex funding to be requested and Diane Husband reimbursed \$40 affiliation fee.

GENERAL BUSINESS

- \* Meeting generally agreed that Stages as per program seemed out of order and highlighted by Stage 9 requirement which cannot be fulfilled due to inadequate Safety House numbers.
- \* It was agreed that Rob and Richard draft letters for distribution to Schools and kindergartens to further community knowledge, hopefully attract additional Safety House donors within our zone of responsibility.
- \* Richard to implement advertising programme, to increase community awareness to program.
- \* Corrine to contact positive respondents to original survey to assess continuity of interest and support.
- \* John to contact school executive to ascertain continuing support and willingness to implement school programme in conjunction with police, whilst also canvassing our ability to use school facilities for duplicating, video etc.

NEXT MEETING: 8.00 p.m. Richard Tamblyn's Wednesday 2nd March, 1983.  
19 Leslie Grove,  
MEETING CLOSED AT 10.30 P.M. North Ringwood